
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 247 - Under current law, a school board may award a high school diploma to a person who attended high school in that school district or attended high school in the state and resides in the school district if the person is 65 years or older, left high school to join the U.S. armed forces during a war, and served on active duty under honorable conditions.





This bill extends the above authorization for school boards to award a diploma to those veterans who are 55 or older and have a service-connected disability.





Fiscal Effect:


There was no fiscal effect expected from this bill.





Supporters Message:


If a veteran left high school to help defend our country, they should be allowed the opportunity to be granted a diploma.


There is no cost to the state, and there is no mandate.  It just gives authority to a school board to act, if they wish.





Opponents Message:


Current law is targeted at WWII veterans, when all young men were badly needed and many left high school to join the fight against the Axis powers.  This bill is focused more at Vietnam veterans who were not required to leave high school early.


The bill only applies to those who were injured and does not take into consideration those who were not injured.  In addition, it does not specify that the injury has to be combat related.





Key Supporters:


Representative Nick Milroy, WI VFW





Key Opponents:


No one registered or testified against AB 247.


 


Committee Vote:


On February 16, 2010 the Assembly Committee on Education recommended passage of AB 247 on a vote of 11-1.  [Nass voted No.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Luke Bacher; Office of Rep. Brett Davis (6-1192)
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